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             River Heritage Quilters’ Guild 

Quilt Chatter 
Volume 27 Issue 2     www.riverquilters.org      (Meetings on 2nd Monday)    February 2016 

 

 As I begin writing this column I have just returned from our January 16th Board Retreat. It 
was a very productive meeting with 19 Board/Committee members present.  One item that was dis-
cussed and we felt that needed to be addressed immediately---is  looking at a possible new location 
for our monthly meetings. This will more than likely result in a monthly meeting room CHARGE.  
 Our January meeting was filled with excitement.  It was member Spotlight.  It's always nice 
for members to show their quilts and tell their stories.  There were 84 members present, one new 
member and seven guests.  The youngest guest ever was six years old and has just finished her 
first quilt. This reminds us, you are never too young or too old to enjoy quilting! 
 We are having our Guild's Birthday Party in February this year. The location will be at the 
KC Hall in Cape beginning at the usual time.  Ravan has some exciting and fun things up her 
sleeves.   Since February is thought of as the month of love (with Valentine's Day), I encourage all 
members to wear something red, white, or pink. 
 Since last year's was such a success---we will once again have a NEW member meeting on 
Saturday, February 13 at 1:00pm at the Golden Needle on  South Kingshighway in Cape 
Girardeau.  More information on this topic will be discussed at the February meeting. 
 My continued challenge to all members is to end each day on focusing on something that 
made today a good day.  For me, "Today was a good day because I was able to spend the day with 
fellow quilting friends at our Annual Board Retreat."  For all of us I say, "Today was a good day and 
tomorrow will be even better." 

       
Celebrating life's blessings, 
 
Barb Narsh 
President 

FEBRUARY MEETING & FAT QUARTER 
Our Feb meeting will be held at the Knights of Columbus Hall in Cape.  It is our yearly birthday gathering, 
and we would love to see you there!  Lots of fun and games are planned and a talk about our yearly re-
treat to Kentucky.  It is NOT a potluck; we will serve snacks and dessert—no need to bring any-
thing.  Fat quarter collection will be "Sky's the Limit".  So anything you would find in the sky i.e.  birds, 
clouds, sun, insects, tree tops, etc.— Please feel free to gather at Panera at 5 pm to eat before the 
meeting.  For any questions, please call Ravan Simms.  Hope to see you there!—Ravan Simms & 
Cheryl Tuschoff, Co-Vice Presidents 

INCLEMENT WEATHER 
If Cape Public Schools are closed, RHQG will NOT meet.  The President 
will contact each officer and will attempt to get out an email.  Guild members 
are responsible for contacting them.  Please use good judgment when driving. 
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COMMUNITY QUILTS 
Community Quilts (CQ) is needing the UPC labels from Hobbs batting.  These are used to obtain 

a reduced cost of batting for CQ.  Also, if you have any extra rulers you no longer use, please con-

sider donating them to CQ.  Thanks so much.—Deanna Easley and Darla Snider 
 

CHILDREN’S PILLOWCASES 
RHQG is still collecting pillowcases for Southeast Health Pediatric patients.  Cheerful children 

prints please, and they need to be pre-washed.  These can be given to Deanna or Darla.-- Deanna 

Easley and Darla Snider 

FREE 
I’ve got 2-4 garbage bags of cleaned/washed dou-
ble knit scraps and pieces from my Aunt that I want 
gone.  If you’d like me to bring them, please call me 
as they are very heavy. Thanks!—Cheryl Tuschhoff 

Quilt Show 2016, October 1-2, 2016 
AC Brase Arena Building, Cape Girardeau, MO 

 
Quilt Show Chairman - Madeline Gieselman   Registrar - Barb Egbert 
Hostesses - Barb Narsh      Kitchen - Glenda Nations 
Mini Quilt Auction/Buy it Now - Linda Tansil   Door Prizes - Mary Green 
Bed Turning - Mary Tripp     Vendors - Merle Deneke 
Set Up - Martha Cox      Take Down - Entire Quilt Guild 
Publicity - Regina Tucker     Ribbons - Lynne Taylor and Rita Whaley 
Storybook Quilts Special Exhibit - Ravan Simms 
 

It is time to start seriously thinking about how you are going to help with the quilt show. It takes the whole 
Guild to pull this off.  We have some wonderful new committee chairs as well as some old stand-
bys!!!!   Our first meeting for the year will be on Feb 4, 1 PM at My Daddy's Cheesecake.  All are welcome 
to attend.  Our theme for this year is the Missouri Star, and we will have a special exhibit of the Storybook 
Quilts.  Please check our website for the entry form, rules, guidelines and more information.  Be working 

STORYBOOK CHALLENGE QUILTS 
Size is 36" x 36"....total. 
Quilt is YOUR PERSONAL interpretation of the 
book. 
Due at September meeting for voting. 
Special category at quilt show for challenge quilts. 
Good luck and HAVE FUN!! 
Questions?—Contact Ravan Simms. 

RHQG Annual Retreat Wed.-Sun., March 9-13, 2016 
The Retreat is at Kentucky Dam Village State Resort, and it’s an event for our 

Guild members and friends.  We have 12 cabins reserved this year, and by now 
everyone who wants to go should have contacted either your cabin mother or the 
Retreat Chairman. Cabin mothers are responsible for collecting a $20 deposit 
from those attending, and deposits are due by the February meeting. Retreat is 

the time members of our Guild gather at the lake for a time of sewing, quilting, 
shopping, and having a great time with new and old friends. Please contact Denise 

Steck-Carpenter, Retreat Chairman with any questions or concerns. 
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February 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1#Glenda 

Faber;#Carol  

Gallaher 

9-12 Com-

munity Pro-

jects 

2 3 #Melody 

Loveless; 

#Jane 
Rosenbarger 

4 5 6 

7 #Nancy 

Bishop 

8 Knights 
of Colum-

bus 6:00; 

Mtg 6:30 

9 10 11 #Betty 

Brooks; 

#Deanna 

Easley 

12 13 

#Debra 

Tidwell 

14 #Mary 

Beth Parish 

15 

 

 
 

9-12 Commu-

nity Projects 

16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 #Barb 

Egbert 

23 24 25 26 27 

28 29      
NOTE:  Birthdays are 

marked with a “#”; 

Guild “heart” is on day 

of meeting. 
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MEMBER New/Renewal Form 
 Dues may be paid by completing this form or use/print the form from the Web page and sending it along with a 
check for $15.00 to R.H.Q.G.(River Heritage Quilt Guild, PO Box 1905, Cape Girardeau, MO 63702-1905). You 
may also bring this form to any meeting in the following months each year…November, December and January. 

To assure your listing in the Membership Yearbook, please renew by the February meeting.  
  
Name: __________________________________________________________ Birthday:_________________   
  
Address: __________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
City, State, Zip: ____________________________________________________________________________ 
  
Telephone: __________________________Work:______________________ Cell:______________________ 

  
Email:  ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 YOU NEED AN EMAIL ADDRESS IN ORDER TO RECEIVE THE NOTICE THAT THE NEWSLETTER 

IS AVAILABLE ON ONLINE.    
Please indicate which committees you would like to serve on and/or be chairperson: 

Committee                                                                     Chairman                     Member 
  

Community Projects (Make quilts to be given 
Away, i.e. trauma quilts, birthright, LFCS, etc.)                                              ___________                               ___________      
 

Hospitality (Coordinates refreshments at meetings and  

Christmas Dinner)                                                                                              ___________                               ___________ 

  

Membership (Keep the roll, door prizes, collecting dues, etc.)                       __________                                 ___________ 
 
Newsletter/Yearbook (put out monthly newsletter, compiles  

Yearbook)                                                                                                           ___________        ___________ 

  

Pattern of the Month (Presents members with monthly block  
Patterns)                                                                                                             ___________       ____________
  
  

Special Events (Coordinate workshops, seminars, bus trips, etc.)                 ___________                               ____________ 

  

Opportunity Quilts (Planning and construction of fundraiser quilt;  
Coordinating ticket sales)                                                                                  ___________       ____________
  

 

Other ways in which you would like to volunteer: 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
(Revised 01/2014) 

PLEASE NOTE: 

You must put:  63702-1905 on your envelope as otherwise  
your mail will be returned! 
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NATIONAL QUILT MUSEUM (NQM) EXHIBITS 
The National Quilt Museum, Paducah, KY 2015 Exhibit Schedule. Location: 215 Jefferson Street,  
Paducah, KY 42001; phone: (270) 442-8856. 
--The Eleventh Hour: Quilts of World War One, 11/13/15-2/9/16 
--Simply Southwest:  Quilts of Arizona, Nevada, New Mexico, Utah 1/15/16-3/1/16.  This is our annual 
regional guild member show. 
--School Block Challenge 1/15/16-3/1/16.  The School Block Challenge is our 23rd annual national youth 
contest from Kindergarten through 12th grade. 

—The Other Side—Backs.  2/12/16-4/11/16  Have you ever wondered what the backs of some of your 

favorite quilts from our collections look like? All the quilts will be hung so you can see both sides, so this 

is your chance to see the other side of the story! 

“Quilts for Quilting” Campaign to support NQM 
Donate a full size or miniature quilt which can be a new creation or an antique.  All donations are tax de-
ductible.  Each campaign donator will receive a free gift.  The Guild that sends the most quilts will be fea-
tured in a Facebook post.  Please donate by 4/1/2016.  For more info see www.quiltmuseum.org. 

GUILD SHIRTS 
  

The guild shirts are coming!  The guild shirts are coming!  Donna Irwin will be taking orders for t-

shirts & sweatshirts in the coming weeks.  Watch your email for color choices & more information! 

PIECEMAKERS, ST. CLAIR, MO  
 Piecemakers in St. Clair, MO (about 20 miles south of Six Flags on Hwy 44) is planning a 
Vendor Fair on 10/22/16.  This is our first, and we need everyone's help in getting the word out.  At 
this time we're just looking for Vendors.  We didn't think this would be a problem, but what we're 
finding is they don't want to travel outside the St. Louis area.   We’re a little rural.  We just got a 
JoAnn’s about 3-4 years ago and have an Ace Hardware that has a nice supply of material.  Other 
than that most of us have to travel 50 miles to go to a good quilt store.  Flyers will be coming out in 
the summer.   Please contact me for questions.--Pat Ross, (314) 607-5578; p84ross@gmail.com 

FONS & PORTER SUBSCRIPTION 

For a $20 one year Fons & Porter Subscription (retail $41.94) you get:  1) F&P Quilters Need to Know booklet; 2) 

F&P Tabletop Quilts booklet; 3) three spools of Sulky thread (retail $12.97).  The Guild gets to keep $5 from your 

$20 subscription.  This offer expires April 15, 2016.  Please give your $20 check made out to RHQG to Glenda 

Nations, Treasurer . 

Don’t Forget To Renew Your Membership  

By FEBRUARY MEETING  
In Order To Be In The Phone Book!! 

mailto:p84ross@gmail.com
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BOM  
 

Happy February!  If any quilter has been snowed in, I hope you have enough fabric!   
 
This month we will start with the January Block from Pat Sloan, My Secret Garden Mystery BOM. 
Block 1 is The DC Botanic Garden which can be downloaded at www.blog.patsloan.com.  The 
pattern is free, or text me, and I will bring you a copy.  Again, you awesome over achievers, if you 
get enough time to do the February Block 2, please feel free to sew on ahead! 
 
If you have elected to do the Mystery Row by Row quilt also designed by Pat Sloan, please bring 
your quilt row. The pattern for this adventure is in the February issue of "American Patchwork 
Quilting" pgs. 92-93.  If you can't find the magazine, let me know, and I will bring copies of that 
pattern. 
 
Quilt on you crazy quilters! 
Denise Steck-Carpenter 

http://www.blog.patsloan.com
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NEWSLETTER & EMAILS  
 

Please send all information (in typed format) to be published in the newsletter by the 
20th of the previous  month to Cindy Spaeth .  If your email changes or for any email 
announcements, send the email to Donna Irwin .   

                     NOTE:  Please double check your information  
                  before passing it on to ensure it is correct.  

2/8/16 MEETING 
6:00 Sign in 

6:30 Meeting 
 

**CHANGE  LOCATION**CHANGE 
Knights of Columbus 

 
FAT QUARTER 
¢ƘŜ {ƪȅΩǎ ǘƘŜ [ƛƳƛǘ 

 
PINTEREST 

/ƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ wIvDΩǎ ǇŀƎŜ 
 

 2016 RETREAT 
March 9-13, 2016 

 
QUILT SHOW  

10/1/16 to 10/2/16 
 

THEME 
WŜƴƴȅ 5ƻŀƴΩǎ aƛǎǎƻǳǊƛ {ǘŀǊ 

2016 Committee Chairpersons 
Audit-Nancy Pleimann 

Block of Month—Denise Steck-Carpenter 

Comfort Quilts-Harriet Martin 

Community Projects-Deanna Easley & 

Darla Snider 

Correspondence-Donna Irwin 

Gadget of the Month-Carol Gallaher 

Hospitality-Kelly Irvin 

Membership-Shirley Hrabar 

Newsletter-Cindy Spaeth 

Opportunity Quilt-Mary Green &  

Lynnore Meyer 

Opportunity Quilt Raffle-Merle Deneke 

Publicity-Regina Tucker 

Quilt Show-Madeline Gieselman 

Retreat-Denise Steck-Carpenter 

Special Events-Debbie Carlton &  

Ravan Simms 

Website-Linda Tansil 

Yearbook-Diana Diebold 

2016 Officers 
President-Barb Narsh 

Vice Presidents-Ravan Simms 

& Cheryl Tuschhoff 

Secretary-Sandy Hinton 

Treasurer-Glenda Nations 

Historian-Pat Leech 

Community Projects 
Community Projects is being chaired by 
Deanna Easley and Darla Snider.  Sewing 
has begun on the first and third Mondays of 
each month but only from 9 a.m.-Noon.  Par-
ticipants should bring a sack lunch if they 
wish to eat there.  The location is: 

Abbey Road Christian Church 
2411 Abbey Road, Cape Girardeau 


